
Sunday Worship 
Service 9:00 a.m. 

CONTACT INFORMATION: 
 

OUR SAVIOR LUTHERAN CHURCH 
2223 SHERIDAN ROAD 

PEKIN, IL 61554        (309) 346-2600 
 

Pastor: Rev. Stephen Barnes 
 

Email: barnes.stephen9@gmail.com 
  
 Office Hours: MondayðThursday 

       9:30 amð3:30 p.m. 
Pastorôs office hours are subject to changeð

please call ahead 
 

Church email: oslcpekin1@gmail.com 
Website: www.oslchopeonthehill.org 

 

Secretary: Gerry Reynolds 
Office Hours: Mon.ðFri. 9-12 

 
Hilltopper Editor:  
Leslie Leitner 

Email: leitner@grics.net 
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During this coming year we will be using the theme, ñFaithing 
Forward.ò  The core is to move us into thinking beyond are 
ñsmallness,ò  beyond our ñage,ò beyond just existing, to what 
might God be calling us to step forward and ñdo.ò 
 We will have a great banner for this year that depicts 
ñfaithing forward,ò but also the phrase, ñRooted in Faith, Forward 
in Hope.ò  As St. Paul in Philippians reminds us we are to ñpress 
on to make this hopeful goal our own, because Christ Jesus has 
made us his own.ò 
 The only thing stopping us is how convinced, certain, are 
we that God through His Spirit is in and with us every day.  In 
Romans 8:38-39, St. Paul writes:  ñFor I am convinced that      
neither death, nor life, nor angels, nor rulers, nor things present, 
nor things to come, nor powers, nor height, nor depth, nor         
anything else in all creation, will be able to separate us from the 
love of God in Christ Jesus our Lord.ò  Is this meant only as we 
stand at a loved oneôs graveside?  Do we focus only upon Christ 
conquering death?  Or are we able to see that this text is written 
also for the living!  We are to live a ñconvincedò ñfaithing         
forwardò lifestyle.   
 Our Savior Lutheran Church is a great congregation and 
community.  I have enjoyed sharing life and ministry with you 
over these number of years.  But have we become mesmerized by 
the path we are walking or are we listening to where God might 
be calling?  It isnôt what we ñcanôt do,ò but what we ñmight do.ò 
 Retired ELCA Bishop Mark Hanson wrote a little book 
entitled, ñFaithful and Courageous Christians in Unsettling 
Times.ò Let me share a quote:  ñSo often it seems our fears close 
us off from hearing Godôs word of promise, from being open to 
God doing a new thing.  Is it any wonder that God had to send 
messengers to announce ñDo not be afraidò?  The voice of angels 
was startling enough, yet it paled in comparison to Godôs          
life-changing, life-giving, life-saving action.  I often wonder who 
are the messengers God is sending to us and to whom are we      
being sent with the announcement ñDo not be afraid!ò  God sends 
messengers to create space for faith by inviting us not to be afraid.  
IN that space God speaks a faithful word of promise, which is  
often a radically new word about what God is about to do for the 
sake of the creation and for Godôs people, each one of us.ò 
 God is always doing a new thing in you and us as a      
community of faith, do you not perceive it?  Let us keep faithing 
forward and see! 
 
Peace, 
 
 
Pastor Stephen D. Barnes 
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HOPE ON THE HILL 
Hospitality Outreach Proclamation Education    Helping Individuals Live in Love 

The All -Congregation Presentations  

will begin on September 15,  

10:15 a.m. after the worship service  

The Mary/Martha Circle will have a Planning 

Meeting on Wednesday, August 7, at 9:30 a.m. 
 

Regular meetings will start back up 

in September. All women of Our 

Savior are welcome.  

Members who wish to make contributions towards the 
cost of replacing the roof may use the 

YELLOW envelopes in the rack on the pews. 
You may also use your offering envelopes and write in 
the dollar amount and the word ñRoofò under the  

heading of CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT on the enve-
lope. Your offering envelopes may also be used to con-
tribute towards the organ repairsðjust be sure to 
write the amount and ñFor Organò on your envelope. 

Thank you very much! 

Peoria Chiefs game 
Wednesday, July 31 

$1 hot dog night & fireworks! 

June Synod Assembly Report 
from Tim Leitner 

(from the July Council Minutes) 
 
 Tim reported that the worship service on 
Thursday night was excellent. Dennis & Sharon 
Eggemeyer attended the service, as well as      
Amanda, Wes, & Eli Johnson, and Nathan Leitner. 
Tim explained that Friday was a low-key meeting 
this year; not a lot of business was conducted. 

There were ministers from some other     
denominations there, who gave greetings to the   
assembly. An ELCA Bishop from a Michigan      
Synod had a presentation which involved discussing 
questions with the people seated around you. The 
delegates also gathered by conferences (Northern 
for us) to discuss some topics from our Bishop. 
There was a presentation by some campus ministry 
pastors, which he found interesting. There was a 
written report about the SAM program. 

Tim noted that he has been to the Synod   
Assembly nine times in the last 11 years. He hopes 
others will take the opportunity to attend in the     
future.  
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The Flemings have invited OSLC 
to their house for a cookout on 

 
Saturday, August 17 
5:00ð8:00 p.m. 

 
466 Wildwood Drive 

Groveland, IL 
 

Please bring lawn chairs and a dish to pass! 

4ÈÅ -ÁÒÙȾ-ÁÒÔÈÁ #ÉÒÃÌÅ ÏÆ /ÕÒ 3ÁÖÉÏÒ 
ÉÓ ÈÏÓÔÉÎÇ Á 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ÆÏÒ 

Susan Barnes & Matt Oldenburg 
3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ !ÕÇÕÓÔ ΣΪȟ ΤΡΣΫ 

ΣȡΡΡ ÐȢÍȢ 
/ÕÒ 3ÁÖÉÏÒ ,ÕÔÈÅÒÁÎ #ÈÕÒÃÈ 
ΤΤΤΥ 3ÈÅÒÉÄÁÎ 2ÏÁÄȟ 0ÅËÉÎȟ ), 

!ÌÌ ÌÁÄÉÅÓ ÏÆ /ÕÒ 3ÁÖÉÏÒ ÁÒÅ ÉÎÖÉÔÅÄȦ 
 

Visit their website for registry information: 
www.theknot.com ~ p/w: Moose 

Registered at: Bed, Bath & Beyond & Target 
 

Questions? Contact Sharon Foss 
or Roberta Stiles 
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Repairs to the organ will begin in the 
fall. It will be out of service for    
approximately three weeks.  
While the organ is moved away from 
the wall for the repairs, the Property 
Committee will work on several items. They will be 
painting the back wall and reworking the attic       
entrance grill.  
McCamyôs Heating & Air Conditioning will be able 
to check on the valve behind the organ, and           
non-working valves will be replaced. A thermostat 
needs to be moved. The back pew by the organ will 
temporarily be removed to help with the repairs. 

We welcomed Sofia Gabriela Catherine Olivos  
into Our Savior Lutheran at her baptism on Saturday, 

July 13, 2019. She is Tim & Leslie Leitnerôs  
granddaughter. Her parents are Emily & Matt Olivos. 

 
Many thanks to Pastor and Tim for the service. We are 
especially grateful to Ken Wehr for the lovely wooden 
box he made to hold mementos from the baptism and 

many other special events in the future. 
Family and friends from St. Louis, Chicago, Madison, 
WI and Denver were able to attend, as well as Sofiaôs 
Great Grandpa Dick Bolam and Great Uncle Phil Bolam. 
 

~The Leitner Family 

The Sorensons hosted a fun 
celebration on Friday, July 12, 
in honor of Marsha Sorenson & 
Ryan Kellyôs wedding in April and 

Leeôs 70th birthday 
(coming up in October.) 

 
Lee sent this thank you note: 

My 70th birthday party/ Marsha and Ryan 
Kelly's Pekin wedding reception on July 5 
raised donations of over 70 units of peanut 
butter and/or other nonperishable foods to 
BOTH Christian Civic Outreach and House of 
Hope/Center for the Prevention of 
Abuse. Thanks to all who donated to these 
great organizations. 

The Property Committee has had the 
stained-glass windows at the entrance 

doors cleaned and repaired. 
They definitely look even more 
beautifulðthank you! 
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�7�K�H���0�D�V�W�H�U�¶�V���Z�R�U�N�V 
As a skilled inventor, John 
Muir was a prized factory 
employee in Indianapolis. 
If not for an industrial    
accident in his 20s, he 
may have spent his life 
making things indoors. But 
after recovering from being 
temporarily blinded, Muir 
headed on a 1,000-mile 
walk to ñconsider the     
lilies.ò He then began     
doing that literally, as a      
botanist.  
 

To his r®sum®, the 19th-century    
Renaissance man added naturalist, 
glaciologist, conservationist, founder 

of the Sierra Club, and Father of National Parks. 
Yet when Muir was asked what he did, he replied 
simply, ñI study the inventions of God.ò 
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The Prayer Shawl Ministry group is taking the summer off. 

We plan to meet again in the fall. Our goal 
is to create lap covers and Prayer Shawls 
for Pastor Barnes to take to those in need 
of comfort. We would appreciate any yarn/
monetary donations (a box for yarn is    

under the coat rack.) Questions? Contact Darlene Daniels. 


